
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

EYFS Newsletter 
 

Summer 2 

8th July 2022 

This Week in the EYFS 

Thanks to all those parents who came along to see our 
‘Procession’ on Friday and EYFS Sports Day on Monday. 

It was great for the children to have your support and 
encouragement and we hope you enjoyed it! 

 
This week Nursery have been learning about the Ocean. 

We have read ‘I Spy under the sea’ and have been 
thinking about the creatures who live there. We continued 
our phonics learning and have now added y to the letters 
and sounds that we know. We have looked at the sound 

this letter makes e.g in names like Yaqub! 

          
Reception classes have been thinking about the future! 

They have been upstairs to look at the layout of the school, 
and the location of the Year 1 classrooms and toilets. 

They have been thinking about change and transitions and 
making preparations for the end of their time in the Early 
Years Foundation Stage. This has included finishing off 

their Learning Journeys which are a great testimony to the 
amazing progress they have made over the last year.   

 
 
 

 
            

                         

          
 

               
                   

Trips, Events & Celebrations 
We are hoping to go for an end of 
year picnic in Victoria Park next 

Monday 11th July (weather 
permitting). We are planning to leave 
school at 9.30am to walk to the Water 

Splash Park in the East side of 
Victoria Park. Parents and younger 
siblings are welcome to walk with us 

or meet us there. Children should 
bring a packed lunch from home in 
a small rucksack or bag, which they 

can carry. Please make sure children 
come to school in suitable clothes on 
that morning including a sun hat (no 

uncovered shoulders or  
flip flops please). Please apply 

sunscreen before school.  
We will return to school when we 

think the children have had enough 
fun or sun!!! 

 
Reception Children will have a 

Graduation Ceremony on 
Wednesday 20th July at 2pm in their 

respective classrooms. 
Parents are very welcome to attend 

these events! 
 
 

Parent Partnership 

We have two designated email addresses: 
Nurseryteachers@chisenhale.towerhamlets.sch.uk  
Receptionteachers@chisenhale.towerhamlets.sch.uk  
Please do not use these accounts  to report your child absent, or for urgent 
queries as they are usually only checked  once a day.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

School  Holiday Dates 

The end of the Summer term will be at 
1.40pm on 

Friday 22nd July. 

School will reopen to children on 
Monday 5th September. 

 

 

Clothing, Water Bottles &  
Lost Property 

Please ensure your child’s changing bag 
is replenished and returned to school 

promptly. Your child needs a spare set of 
clothes (underwear, a top, leggings or 

jogging bottoms) in their changing bag in 
case they get wet or dirty. This should 

include spare socks and shoes. 
 

All personal property should be 
labelled clearly with your child’s name 

and class! 

 
Children should also continue to bring a 

water bottle into school every day, and if 

the weather is warm, they may also need 
a (named) sun hat and sunscreen 

applied before they arrive at school. 
 

Meet the Teacher 

Next Tuesday afternoon (12th July) your child will have the opportunity to meet 
their teacher for the next academic year. Reception children will be going 
upstairs to Year 1 and Nursery children will be going into one of the two 

Reception classes. Parents will then be informed of their child’s teacher and 
class name for 2022-23.  

 
Nursery and Reception children have been allocated to a particular class 

based on a range of criteria. Your child’s current class teacher has completed 
detailed assessments in the last month and these have informed the decisions 

which we have made.  
 

In addition to creating classes which have similar profiles in academic progress 
and attainment we have also considered children’s personalities, their 

relationships with each other, learning styles, and gender balance in order to 
create a cohesive class. Each Reception class will also include eight children 

who will be new to Chisenhale in September.  
 

We hope that this will help to ensure that your child has the best environment 
to continue to flourish in the forthcoming year.   
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